
Editor’s Comment:   

This is a very difficult decision.  I would say that the manuscript is marginally acceptable for 
publication in the Physical Science International Journal.  As one of the reviewers (Yuriy N. Zayko, 
who ultimately recommended publication) said, the readers can assess for themselves the quality of 
the published manuscript, which for some may well be better than “marginal.”  I would recommend 
that this manuscript be published. 
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